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DATE: 

 10/29/2014 
 
TO:  All Cities, Towns and Villages in Dane County 
  Adjacent Town, City, Village and County Clerks 
  Wisconsin Department of Administration 
  Laura Thomas, Capital Area Regional Planning Commission 
  Madison Public Library   
 
CC:  Roger Lane, Zoning Administrator 
  Todd Violante, Director of Planning and Development 
  Josh Wescott, Chief of Staff 
 
RE: Public Hearing:  Amending the Dane County Comprehensive Plan by Adopting the Town of 

Mazomanie Comprehensive Plan 
 
The Town of Mazomanie has adopted a Comprehensive Plan and has requested its adoption by Dane County as 
part of the Dane County Comprehensive Plan.  In order to comply with the requirements of the state 
comprehensive planning law, Dane County must notify all local government jurisdictions within or adjacent to the 
county, giving them at least a 30 day review period prior to the county public hearing. 
 
The entire Town of Mazomanie Comprehensive Plan is proposed for adoption under the Dane County 
Comprehensive Plan.  This plan, as well as any other pending amendments, is viewable online here:  
http://www.countyofdane.com/plandev/planning/news.aspx 
 
Once adopted by the Dane County Board and signed by the Dane County Executive all town plans are viewable 
here:  http://www.countyofdane.com/PLANDEV/planning/townComponents.aspx 
 
The public hearing of the County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee on this item is scheduled for Tuesday, 
January 27, 2015 at 7:00 p.m, in Room 201 of the City County Building.  Please return any comments concerning 
the plan amendment to the Dane County Department of Planning and Development; Room 116, City-County 
Building; 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd; Madison, WI  53703 by that date.  Please feel free to contact me at (608) 
266-4183, or by e-mail at kodl@countyofdane.com with any questions on the plan amendment content or 
approval process. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 Curt Kodl, Senior Planner 
Dane County Planning and Development  
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